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Lakeshore Regional Entity Board 
Financial Officer Report for June 2022 

Disbursements Report – A motion is requested to approve the May 2022 disbursements.  A summary 
of those disbursements is included as an attachment.  

Statement of Activities – Report through April is included as an attachment.   

Bucket Report – April 2022 Bucket Report is included as an attachment for today’s meeting. Expense 
projections, as reported by each CMHSP, are noted.  COVID has continued to impact spending, service 
demand, and staffing.  An approximate surplus of $5.39 million regionally (Medicaid and HMP) is 
shown on this month’s report, which does not include the projected DCW surplus or the $27.3 million 
in surplus that is being withheld to put into the ISF/Medicaid Savings for FY22. The total regional 
surplus is projected to be $61.9 million, which includes FY21 ISF of $26.5 million and budgeted FY22 
ISF and Medicaid Savings of $27.3 million.  The projected DCW lapse for the region is $5.19 million. 
Our region is projecting to receive approximately $18 million in total for DCW in FY22.  

Summary of FY22 Member CMHSP Medicaid/HMP Surplus/(Deficit), excluding DCW: 
OnPoint  ($      93,300) 
Healthwest   $2,002,975 
Network180 ($     117,183) 
Ottawa   $3,723,204 
West Michigan ($   120,949) 
Total  $5,394,747 

FY 2022 Revenue Projections – Updated revenue and membership projections by program and 
CMHSP are below. This month’s revenue projection includes an overall increase of approximately 
$4.37 million from the April’s projections.  The increase in revenue is primarily due a DCW rate 
increase effective 5/1/2022 resulting in an additional $3.9 million and $443 thousand due to an increase 
in the overall membership.  

Financial Data/Charts – Below, this chart contains an annual and monthly comparison of the number 
of individuals in our region who are eligible for each program.  The number of eligible individuals in 
our region determines the amount of revenue the LRE receives each month.  Data is shown for October 
2019 – May 2022. The LRE also receives payments for other individuals who are not listed on these 
charts but are eligible for behavioral health services (i.e. individuals enrolled and eligible for the 
Habilitation Supports Waiver (HSW) program).   
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 CMHAM Summer Conference/CCBHC Presentation – On June 7, 2022, Lisa Williams, West 
Michigan CEO, Julia Rupp, Health West CEO, and I presented at the CMHAM Summer Conference 
regarding ‘Michigan CCBHC Expansion and Demonstration: Aligning the Public System’. I would 
like to thank Mrs. Williams and Mrs. Rupp for inviting me to present with them and for insisting that 
the value of the PIHPs in the CCBHC Demonstration be a key component of the presentation. It has 
been a pleasure working alongside them and their teams navigating the implementation of the CCBHC 
Demonstration in our region.  
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